
Ms. Aida Camacho-Welch 
Secretary of the Board 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 1st Floor 
PO Box 350 
Trenton, NJ  08625 – 0350 
 
Via email to: Board.Secretary@bpu.nj.gov             
 
Re: In the Matter of Offshore Wind Transmission, Docket No. QO10100630, Post Stakeholder 
Meeting Comments  

Dear President Fiordaliso and Commissioners of the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities  
 
As Mayors of municipalities along the Jersey Shore, we are committed to protecting our beaches 
and preserving the quality of life for our residents.  We know you appreciate that the shore is a vital 
source of recreation, tourism, and fishing. Our communities are dependent upon keeping our 
beaches clean and safe. 

That is why we are very concerned that a number of proposals for offshore wind transmission have 
been submitted to the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (BPU) in response to the SAA Solicitation 
that threatens to industrialize our beaches and turn them into active construction sites with 
permanent high-voltage transmission infrastructure from offshore wind (OSW). 

This letter does not constitute an endorsement or a rejection of OSW. Instead, this is a plea to 
protect our coastal communities and listen to our residents. 

We call on the BPU to select projects that do not bury high-voltage cables under our 
beaches, parks, streets, or residential areas.  The BPU should select projects that have the 
approval of the local community. 
 
The fact is there are proposals that avoid this issue entirely and are appropriately zoned to 
accommodate high-voltage electrical transmission infrastructure where developers can work with the 
local community to avoid burying cables under beaches and other public property.   
 
If the BPU wants to do the right thing, you can protect New Jersey’s future by not allowing 
developers to industrialize our beaches and steamroll over the voices of local communities.  

Please only select offshore wind transmission proposals that promote responsible development and 
avoid the unnecessary imposition on the use of public property. 
 
Sincerely, 

Tony Perry, Mayor of Middletown Township 
David J. McLaughlin, Mayor of Allenhurst 


